BIG SIR REPORT
Once again, we had very good attendance for our April meeting.  Our speakers from the Highway Patrol gave an excellent, informative and very entertaining presentation.  Unfortunately, emergency grandchildren duty prevented me from staying to the end of the meeting, so I greatly appreciate Manny Contino’s taking over for me.  We look forward to having Valerie Saucedo performing for our May meeting, which is a Ladies’ Day event as well.
In other developments, our Membership Chairman, Jim Hiney, has been dealing with health issues that made it impossible to attend the last few meetings, much less do all required for this important job.  Fortunately, former Big Sir Jackie Lovato has stepped up to take over as Membership Chairman.  Let’s keep Jim and Jackie in our thoughts and prayers.  Our branch owes an enormous debt of gratitude to both of these gentlemen.
I hope to see all of you, and your significant others, at our next meeting on May 13.
John Eleazarian
Big Sir
